MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF
THE CITY OF HERRIN, ILLINOIS HELD AT
HERRIN CITY HALL ON MONDAY,
FEBRUARY 8, 2021 AT 6:00 P.M.

Mayor Steve Frattini called the meeting to order, led us in prayer and recited the Pledge of Aliegiance. Shelly Huggins, City
Clerk called the roll and the following were present:

STEVE FRATTINI Mayor -
SHELLY HUGGINS City Clerk
CARL GOODWIN Treasurer
JOHN BREWSTER, City Attorney
SHEILA AHLGREN Alderman Ward I
DAVID SHOEMAKE, Alderman Ward 1
"RANDY CROMPTON Alderman Ward 11
PAUL YORK Alderman Ward 11
STEVE MILLER, Alderman Ward I0
SCOTT KINLEY Alderman Ward 11
BILL SIZEMORE absent Alderman Ward IV
MARILYN RUPPEL, Alderman Ward IV
None
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Motion made by Alderman Crompton, seconded by Alderman Shoemake to approve the minutes
of January 25, 2021 Council Meeting. Alderman Shoemake, Crompton, York, Miller, Kinley,
Ruppel and Ahlgren voted “Yea™. None voted “Nay”,

Treasurer Carl Goodwin stated he completed the water/sewer adjustments and corrections made, bark
statements have been balanced as well as admin tow.

Carrie Cravens, Budget Director stated she will have more information on budget next meeting.

Codes Administrator Robert Craig stated he has been deing inspections and we are about to get possession
of an abandoned house. Animal control report has been given to you this evening.

Bill Sizemore, Chairman of the Public Works Committee was absent from the mesting,

Tom Somers, Public Works Director stated crews are on standby for the weather coming in.

Marilyn Ruppel, Chairman of the Public Improvement Committee had nothing to report.

David Dorris, Police Chief had nothing to report.

Shawn Priddy, Fire Chief had nothing to report.

David Shoemake, Chairman of the Public Safety Committee had nothing to report.

Motion was made by Alderman York, seconded by Alderman Shoemake to authorize bills to be paid hefore
the Council. Alderman Crompton, York, Miller, Kinley, Ruppel, Ahlgren and Shoemake voted “Yea”.
None voted “Nay™.

Sheila Ahlgren, Chairman of the Insurance Committee had nothing to report.

Marilyn Ruappel, Liaison for the Herrin City Library stated library is still open along with curb side service.
Disabled Veteran Card program is up and running.

Scott Kinley, Liaison for the Herrin Civic Center doesn’t have much going on.  Queen of Hearts is back.
Queen of Hearts is now at $3,957.

Motion made by Alderman ?Miller, seconded by Alderman York to pass Ordinance 1-2020 Add Territory to
the Williamson County Enterprise Zone. Alderman York, Miller, Kinley, Ruppel, Ahlgren, Shoemake and
Crompton voted “Yea”. None voted “Nay”.

Regarding Sale of Herrin Lalce #2, Mayor has gotten semeone that will have a proposal for marketing ready
by the 2™ meeting in March.

P> Sergeant exams were given over the weekend. 9 persons took the exam.

REDCO has an economic development opportunity working at this time.

We have someone looking for 25-35 acres in Herrin to build their facility.
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Auto Zone is officially open, ribbon cutting to follow at a later date.

Alderman Ruppel asked about Holiday trash pick-up this coming Monday. City Hali is closed but trash will
be picked up.

Motion made by Alderman Miller, seconded by Alderman Crompton to adjourn.  Alderman Miller, Kinley,
Ruppel, Ahlgren, Shoemake, Crompton and York voted “Yea”. None voted “Nay™.
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